

Pullman Community Montessori

Special Meeting

Date and Time

Tuesday June 4, 2024 at 7:35 PM PDT

Location

Remote Via Zoom

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86035566631?pwd=M0xTY3ZIUGRjYmhQU2VIQXNhYXZPUT09

Meeting ID: 860-3556-6631

Password: 098590
Dial by your location

(929) 205 6099 (New York)

(301) 715 8592 (Washington DC)

(305) 224 1968

(309) 205 3325

(312) 626 6799 (Chicago)

(646) 931 3860

(669) 900 6833 (San Jose)

(689) 278 1000

(719) 359 4580

(253) 205 0468

(253) 215 8782 (Tacoma)

(346) 248 7799 (Houston)

(360) 209 5623

(386) 347 5053

(507) 473 4847

(564) 217 2000

(669) 444 9171

Agenda

			Purpose	Presenter	Time
I.	Opening Items				7:35 PM
	A.	Record Attendance		Beverley Wolff	1 m
	В.	Call the Meeting to Order		Robin McDonald	1 m
II.	Commission Response				7:37 PM
	The board will discuss commissions response				
	A.	Commission Response to Revoke	Vote	Robin McDonald	5 m
		Discuss and Vote			
III.	Closing Items				7:42 PM
	A.	Adjourn Meeting	Vote	Robin McDonald	1 m

Coversheet

Commission Response to Revoke

Section: II. Commission Response

Item: A. Commission Response to Revoke

Purpose: Vote

Submitted by:

Related Material: A board member's response.pdf

I am so sad for all of the families, staff, community members and board members who have fought so hard to keep this school open and were willing to continue the fight. I am so sad for the students who love this school, who will now need to find a new school. I am especially sad for the students and families who really need this alternative school, both now and into the future. I am also personally really sad. I have put so many hours into PCM, along with former and current board members and staff. PCM was a vision and a dream and is a need for our community.

I thank everyone who has joined us in supporting the school – past and present board members, families, staff and our partners, especially Gladish and WA Charters, and Jeneille, our interim Head of School. We have worked together through many challenges and built a strong community.

I am disappointed in myself. I vowed to fight on through the appeal process, yet here we are. At times like this, the head must rule the heart.

After many hours of thought and consultation with legal and financial advisors, our current board members decided that appealing the revocation notice is not in the best interest of our school community. In a nutshell:

- The commission seem to have made up their mind already. The chance of a successful appeal seems very small.
- The appeal process will be very costly at a time when funds are low.
- We have no control over the appeal timeline. We do not want to be in a state of uncertainty throughout the summer and beyond. This would not be good for current staff and families, and future enrollment.
- Even if we successfully appeal the revocation, we do not yet have the commission's permission to move from a 2 staff per classroom to a one staff per classroom model. We know that our 2 staff per classroom model is financially unsustainable.
- Even if we successfully appealed the revocation decision, our financial situation would be insecure. With razor thin margins, we could not guarantee that we would have enough money to cover contingencies. This might lead to a mid-year closure, which is worse than closing at the end of this school year.

We are so sorry to disappoint those who were counting on us to fight the appeal. We are so very, very sorry.

Now, let's finish the year strong and celebrate all of the learning and friendship that has occurred this year.

My hope is that there will be an opportunity in the future for a new charter school in Pullman. If that opportunity arises, I will be a huge supporter. I hope you will be, too, regardless of whether you have school aged children or not.

Sincerely,

Beverley Wolff